
UPPEROXFORD TOWNSHIP 
JULY 22, 2013 

 
The Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an advertised work session at the township 
building, 1185 Limestone Road, Russellville, PA at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Betsy E. Huber 
  Scott A. Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
 
  Jane Daggett, Secretary 
 
  Frances Reyburn, Historic Commission 
 
The work session was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by the Chairman, Scott Rugen.  Items discussed were as 
follows: 
 
COUNTY STORM WATER MANAGEMENT PLAN – The Supervisors would like the township engineer 
to attend our next scheduled meeting to give an update on Act 167 the Storm Water Plan and Act 537 the 
Sewage Projects which he is working on.  Section 11 (b) of the Storm Water Management Act requires 
each municipality within the area covered by the subject SWM Plan to adopt, amend or implement such an 
ordinance regarding Storm Water by January 2, 2014. 
 
GREGORY MAZEPINK – DEP has cited Mr. Jose Tolentino, A.A.M.J. Hauling, Inc. from Rising Sun on 
June 25, 2013 for bringing in unacceptable mushroom waste to Gregory Mazepink, 221 Kimble Road.  Mr. 
Mazepink does not have a permit from DEP to accept residual waste.  The DEP has been monitoring Mr. 
Mazepink property for noncompliance and violation of the Solid Waste Management Act. 
 
HISTORIC COMMISSION – would like some direction on establishing an historic district.  If we pursue 
an agricultural district at the local level the state will help formulate one.  One problem is how to set the 
boundaries for a “Rural Historic District”.  The Supervisors referred to Bob Wise’s letter of March 2013.  
Mr. Wise believes that the “ag option” has a chance if we could develop means of a boundary.  The 
Supervisors suggested that the Historic Commission contact residents in the affected area to see if there is 
an interest.  Also, the Supervisors would like more details regarding the benefits, objectives and the 
financial burden that would be placed on the township. 
 
HISTORIC MARKERS – Frances Reyburn reported to the Supervisors that Wanda Davis is planning on 
attending the next Supervisors meeting.  Ms. Davis is interested in obtaining Historic Markers for the one 
room school houses in the Township.  She lives at the Villanova School and would be willing to pay for the 
first marker and maybe willing to match funds for the remaining.  The markers cost approximately 
$2,000.00.  Betsy informed Frances that much research goes into this before markers can be obtained for a 
building.  
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, the work session was adjourned at 8:15 P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
 
 
   


